
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Proposed Enlargement at New Marston Primary School 

 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006 that Oxfordshire County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to New 
Marston Primary School, Copse Lane, Headington, Oxford, OX3 0AY (community 
school) from 01 September 2012. 

In recent years Oxford has experienced a significant and sustained rise in primary pupil 
numbers. The proposal is to permanently expand New Marston Primary School in 
Oxford to 2 forms of entry (with an admission number of 60) and to enlarge the physical 
capacity of the school accordingly. The proposal to expand New Marston Primary 
School is one part of the County Council’s strategy to meet the need for primary school 
places in Oxford.  

The current capacity of the school is 210 and the proposed capacity will be 420. The 
current number of pupils registered at the school is 198. The current admission number 
for the school is 30 and the proposed admission number will be 60.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal 
can be obtained from www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consultation, or by contacting Diane 
Cameron, School Organisation & Planning, FREEPOST OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY 
COUNCIL. Tel: 01865 816453 / Email:  

NewMarstonRepresentation2011@myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to the local authority 
online at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consultation; by post to Diane Cameron, School 
Organisation & Planning, FREEPOST OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL; or by 
emailing NewMarstonRepresentation2011@myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 

Signed:  Meera Spillett, Director of Children, Education & Families 

Publication Date:  Thursday 5 May 2011 
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